Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

17th October 2013 
Present: Colin Bennett [Chair] (CB), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Graham Young (GY), Ian Quigley (IQ), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: Community Sergeant Michele Lindsay 
1. Apologies: Karen O’Hanlon
2. Minutes of September meeting: KS proposed; BH seconded. 
3. Matters arising. There is a need to arrange access to the HCC (Hotmail) e-mail address. (CB to pursue). 
4. Community Policing Update: Community Sergeant Lindsay  reported on incidents in Howgate during September. These included a break-in at Walltower House, the dumping of rubble and waste on the Milkhall Road (culprit charged) and a minor vehicle accident on the B7026 near to Loanstone.
Incidents in the wider Penicuik area included a significant number of bike thefts. CS Lindsay drew attention to the fact that the police are willing to undertake bike marking.

IQ reported some annoyance locally with the number of Ladyboys of Bankok posters that had appeared in the Howgate area during the Festival. No attempt had been made to remove them subsequently.
5. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 

· A letter had been received from Midlothian Council informing HCC of a pre-determination meeting for the Cauldhall Surface Mine application to be held on Thursday 7th November.

· A communication had been received from Peter Arnsdorf, Development Management Manager, agreeing to a meeting with HCC on 1st November.Two from BH, AF and KS will attend. AF agreed to redraft points for discussion and circulate ahead of the meeting.

(b) Planning

· Cauldhall Surface Mine. It was agreed that, ahead of the meeting with Peter Arnsorf (at which, it is hoped policy issues relating to Cauldhall will be didcussed), HCC should reserve the right to a brief oral presentation at the Pre-determination meeting.

IQ suggested that HCC should adopt a fallback position should Midlothian Council be minded to approve the Cauldhall application. Notably, HCC should seek to ensure that the strongest possible conditions would be in place regarding full re-instatement. This was agreed.
· Roseview. It was agreed that we should send off a letter of objection to the new house proposed for the site of the uncompleted stableblock that was demolished by fire in 2012.

·  Proposed houses at Wellington. Whilst queries can be raised over the ‘group’ of houses identified in Supplementary Planning Advice, it was felt that there was no strong case for HCC to raise formal objections.
(c) HCC Funds.
£311.87 (unchanged).
6. AOB . None.
7. Date of next meeting: 21st November.
